
Village of Waynesville 

Public Works Meeting 

October 7, 2024 at 6:00 pm 

 

Committee Members Present: 

Mr Gallagher, Mr Anthony, Mr Blankenship 

Staff Present: 

Chief Copeland, Jamie Morley 

Guests Present: 

Chris Colvin, Connie Miller 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.  

Mr Blankenship moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting 
and Mr Gallagher seconded. The motion was approved. 

Progress has been made on the Mary L Cook Library Park project. The 
charter allows for a 50% water rate reduction in such cases.  

There will be a Pre-Sauerkraut Festival walk-through on Thursday. The 
maintenance department has repaired some damaged curbs and pavers to 
eliminate potential issues during the festival. 

Fed Excavating has been working on the catch basins throughout the 
Village.  

Choice One Engineering has begun the official drawings per ordinance 
24-032 for Well #10. The EPA requires this. Moody’s is flushing the line 
to get additional samples to submit to the EPA. 



The roof on the Government Center was damaged during last week’s wind 
storm. There are several missing shingles. Karie Novesl from Hyland 
Insurance advised Chief to forward the inspection information from the 
quotes to determine if a claim is warranted. 

Big Pine Land LLC has inquired about utilities and access drives for a 
new subdivision across from the Government Center. The subdivision will 
be in the Township. 

The ranking for PY39 OPWC grant for Warren County has been posted. 
The Village 4th Street project scored third in the County. We have an 
excellent chance of being approved. This is for 2025 and will replace the 
water lines and repave 4th Street. Smith Corps is planning to begin the 
PY38 Franklin Rd Phase II waterline and repaving project by the end of 
November. 

Leaf Pick Up has begun in the Village. They will begin the regular 
schedule of pick ups on October 14th. 

The barn in the back of the property needs painted. $20,000 was 
appropriated for this project and it is expected to cost about $13,000. 

Mr. Gallagher asked how many catch basins in the Village are left to 
replace or repair. Chief answered that we are close to having done all of 
them. Mr Gallagher also asked how many GPM Well 10 produces and the 
answer was 280-300. 

The possible Main St. project was discussed. Mr. Colvin asked who would 
be responsible for electrical work needed on Main St. for street lights etc. 
Chief said that would probably be our responsibility. It will make the cost 
of the new street lights go up. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:39. 

 



 

 


